
ST PATRICK’S CATHOLIC PARISH 

Lot 38 Amherst Street (PO Box 10) Katanning WA 6317 

Ph/Fax :  08 98 214 675 

Email:  stpatricksparishkatanning@gmail.com  

Facebook:  St Patrick’s Catholic Church — Katanning 

“Inspired by our Patron Saint and guided by the      
Gospel teachings of Jesus, St Patrick’s Parish strives   

to welcome and serve one another” 

Parish Priest:       Fr Marlon Chingwangco  

Parish Pastoral Council Chairperson:    Mrs Marie Hanna 

Parish Finance Committee Chairperson:    Mr Norman Flugge 

St Patrick’s Catholic Primary School Principal: Mr Brett Wilkie  (08) 98208 100 

St Patrick’s Parish Safeguarding Officers: 

Marie Hanna:      safeguardingmh@gmail.com  

Julie Poett::      safeguardingjp@gmail.com    

PARISH PRAYER:  Please refer to the overhead screen 

SUNDAY 23rd JUNE 2024 -  TWELFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME YEAR B 

First Reading:   Book of Job 38:1,8-11 
From the heart of the tempest the Lord gave Job his answer, He said:  
Who pent up the sea behind closed doors 
when it leapt tumultuous out of the womb, 
when I wrapped it in a robe of mist and made black clouds its swaddling bands; 
when I marked the bounds it was not to cross 
and made it fast with a bolted gate? 
Come thus far, I said, and no farther: 
here your proud waves shall break.                          The word of the Lord 
 
Responsorial Psalm:  Give thanks to the Lord, his love is everlasting.. 
 
 

Second Reading:  Second Letter of St Paul to the Corinthians 5:14-17 
The love of Christ overwhelms us when we reflect that if one man has died for all, then all 
men should be dead; and the reason he died for all was so that living men should live no long-
er for themselves, but for him who died and was raised to life for them.  From now onwards, 
therefore, we do not judge anyone by the standards of the flesh. Even if we did once know 
Christ in the flesh, that is not how we know him now. And for anyone who is in Christ, there is 
a new creation; the old creation has gone, and now the new one is here. 
The word of the Lord. 

SATURDAY 22nd June 30th June 6th July 13th July 

TAMBELLUP  8.30AM 6.00PM  

BROOMEHILL    6.00PM 

Sunday 23rd June 30th June 7th July 14th July 

 KOJONUP 8.30AM 
8.30AM COMM 

SERVICE 8.30AM 8.30AM 

KATANNING 10.30AM 10.30AM 10.30AM 10.30AM 

 23rd June 30th June 7th July 14th July 

Greeter First Holy Communion    

Intro & Second Reader School M.Hanna S. Benitez M. Hanna 

First Reader School D. Cavoli S. Watterson D. Bearcroft 

Minister of the  

Eucharist 
    

Offertory School Volunteers Volunteers Volunteers 

Acolyte Alvarro Angelo Sam  

Altar Servers School Volunteers Volunteers Volunteers 

CHURCH CLEANING ROSTER:  JUNE:    St Patrick’s School 

CRYING ROOM: Feel free to use this room during Mass.   

FIRST AID BOX:  located inside the Crying Room at the entrance to the Church. 

TOILET FACILITY:  Situated at the back of the Parish house;  nearest to school oval. 

RCIA/RCIC: Anyone interested in learning about becoming a Catholic please contact       
Fr Marlon or Julie Poett. 

 

WEEKEND MASS TIMETABLE: 

PARISH MINISTRIES:     If you are unable to attend on your rostered date please        

arrange for someone to replace you.  Thank you! 

WEEKDAY MASSES:                                                                                                                         
Tuesday  25th June 12.00 noon:  Memorial service for Mr John Ireland;                             
June 26th June 10.30am; Funeral Mass for Mrs Patricia Richardson;                                                            
Friday 28th June 9.00am Mass 



 

Gospel Acclamation: Alleluia, Alleluia! A great prophet has appeared among us; God ha 
visited his people.    Alleluia!  

Gospel:  Mark 4:35-41 
With the coming of evening, Jesus said to his disciples, ‘Let us cross over to the other side.’ 
And leaving the crowd behind they took him, just as he was, in the boat; and there were oth-
er boats with him. Then it began to blow a gale and the waves were breaking into the boat so 
that it was almost swamped. But he was in the stern, his head on the cushion, asleep. They 
woke him and said to him, ‘Master, do you not care? We are going down!’ And he woke up 
and rebuked the wind and said to the sea, ‘Quiet now! Be calm!’ And the wind dropped, and 
all was calm again. Then he said to them, ‘Why are you so frightened? How is it that you have 
no faith?’ They were filled with awe and said to one another, ‘Who can this be? Even the 
wind and the sea obey him.’    The Gospel of the Lord 

 

Next Week’s Readings:  Thirteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time Year B  30th June 2024:  Book 
of Wisdom 1:13-15; 2:23-24; Second letter of St Paul to the Corinthians 8:7,9,13-15; Mark 
5:21-43 

Parish News     

COLLECTIONS  9th June 16th June 

1st Collection $ 227.35 $ 225.25 

2nd Collection $   10.40 $   43.10 

Planned Giving Envelopes $ 135.00 $ 110.00 

Planned Giving Direct Debit $ 302.00 $ 302.00 

   

Lemon sales at Market   

The ability to budget can only come about through the  ‘generous financial support of             
members of the Parish who make a pledge through the “Planned Giving Programme.”                                                                  
Like all families, everyone’s pledge is important and commitment to the financial                                 
well-being of  St Patrick’s Parish is VITAL.  If you would like to join or know more about                                  
the programme please  contact the Parish Office or Mr Peter Kerin. 

Let us continue to pray for the sick members of our families and also within our 
Parish especially:  Laline Ford and David McGuire;  Also our  Parishioners in   
Kerry Lodge and Bethshan,  Clara Illiano and Bonnie Quartermaine.  Please keep 
them in your prayers. 

 

Today we welcome children making their First Holy Communion:     

Estera Rudd, Lesley Flowers, Matthew James Hunt, Meg Wilkie, Liam 

Clarke and Ceinna Obillo.  A special welcome and thank you to their 

parents and families and to their teachers who have prepared them 

for this Holy day. May you always know the peace of Jesus, the light of his love, 

and the joy of his life within you. Congratulations! 

 

Thank you Cora for again selling Parish House lemons at the local 
Farmer’s Market and donating the proceeds to our Church! 

Dear Parishioners,  
It is that time of year again when we look to updating and renewing our Planned Giving    
Programme. We have been fortunate over the years to have parishioners financially                 
committed to the support of our parish, which in turn is responsible for supporting our              
Parish Priest, along with the day-to-day outgoings we have with keeping the church and 
presbytery operational and in a safe and secure state.                                                                                                
We have very recently had three strong supporters of our church that have died. We should 
all be very grateful for their strong support over the years which has helped us to provide as 
we have. I ask that all parishioners consider their responsibility to keeping the Katanning 
Church viable.                                                                                                                                                           
I thank those who are already part of the Planned Giving Programme and trust you will           
continue to support the church going forward.  Most of our supporters now are using the 
direct debit system whereby a debit is arranged on a regular basis (weekly, fortnightly or 
monthly). This can be done by arranging a transfer to the church NAB Account BSB 086006, 
Account number 848308184.  Should parishioners wish to use weekly envelopes, then in my 
absence please speak to Julie Poett who will be able to provide you with a set of weekly    
envelopes. 
Yours sincerely 
Peter Kerin     

Heartfelt and prayerful condolences are with Debra Bearcroft and her            
family on the sudden loss of her loved partner John Ireland.  We shall miss 
John’s happy presence in our community and our prayers and support are 
with Debra.  Eternal rest grant unto him O Lord and let perpetual light 
shine upon him, may he rest in peace.  Amen                                                           
A memorial service to celebrate John’s life will be held here at St Patrick’s on Tuesday 
25th June at 12.00noon. 

The funeral Mass for the late Mrs Patricia Richardson will be held here at                                  
St Patrick’s on Wednesday 26th  June at 10.30am followed by a committal 
service  at the Broomehill Cemetery. 

Our Parish Bulletin may also be accessed through the St Patrick’s Primary School website 
under  “Our Community” and then “Parish” 


